CHELTENHAM ASSOCIATION FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Minutes of the League Management Committee Meeting held at the Victory Club, Cheltenham, on Wednesday 30th September 2015.
Attendees: N.Oram, J.Hunt, S.Arlin, T.Onions, T.Holmes, B.Overington, I.Swales, M.Neave, G.Cook, D.Johnson, I.Hamilton
Apologies: P.Tustain, B.Hill, P.Daly, I.Sercombe
Matters Arising 
John Hunt set up the League v Bristol Street Motors Charity Game planning meeting and the minutes have been produced. These will be discussed and welcomed by the Committee. Just one correction required and the minutes will be distributed in due course. Charity game set for the 11th November at Bishops Cleeve FC with Children In Need being the chosen charity. 
League Secretary now has his new laptop which will be funded out of the FA IT Grant. 

Division 1 and Senior Charity Cups have now both arrived following the incorrect ones being delivered. The new ones look good. (Thanks to the League Chairman for assisting the League Secretary with this)

Action upon the League Secretary to ask the GFA for clarification in the disparity between the North and South County Cup Draws.  The North fixtures were released with no communication or notice, whereas the South was released with high visibility on Social Media and individual tweets for each member clubs.
League Secretary raised this with the GFA, who responded with :
It has been a matter of timing. North Cups were drawn first and published on the GFA website in the middle of August. When the South Cup draws were completed later in month, we trialled the release of fixtures by Twitter.  Following this success we have repeated the same for youth and women’s cups. Now that we know that use of social media had been appreciated, beneficial and productive, it is hoped that we can announce future GFA Cup draws in this matter. 
League Secretary Report 
Organised the presentation of the £1000 cheque to The Butterfly Garden. This was well received by The Butterfly Garden and attracted good publicity for The League, Bristol Street Motors and the Big Yellow Storage Company.
The new League Winners trophies have been ordered, which were on show at the Clubs meeting,  Unfortunately, the league were supplied with incorrect Division 1 and Senior Charity Cups so these have been returned. The medals will be ordered in the next month or so. 
Following a report from the League Chairman who was up at Newlands on a GNSL game, corner markings were in-correct and flag posts were dangerous. This was raised with both FC Barometrics and Newlands Athletic who to their credit took immediate recovery action so no games were postponed at the venue. 

Email sent to Dowty Dynamos in relation to conduct from their goalkeeper towards Southside Star’s club assistant. Discussion with the match referee in relation to his report to the GFA. This is now with the GFA for any possible further action. Dowty Dynamos Secretary confirmed he would speak to his players. 

WMK have settled their debt in regards to them pulling out of the league. 

Northway have not  settled their invoice for pulling out of the league and their ex secretary has indicated that he has no intention in doing so. Phil T has provided all the names and addresses of the players signed on at the end of last season. A great majority of the players have signed on for other clubs and have indicated to their new clubs that they will settle individually when the GFA debt recover process gets into place. It only amounts to something around £5 each player. Awaiting the completing of the 21 days from invoice to get this under way. This will be on the 11th October. 
League informed that in the game on Saturday 12th September between Winchcombe Reserves and Windyridge Rovers, Andy Smith was the club ref vice D.Clemmens who was listed on the match return. 

Both clubs emailed and both clubs admitted this did happen. (eventually!) They have since been charged. 

Clubs were reminded not to use Smith as a Club Referee on our League for his past misdemeanours’. 

Email received from Bredon in regards to their game v Andoversford on Saturday 19th September. 
This was discussed by the Committee who could take no further action. 

Action on League Secretary to email the GFA with the following question: If there is a club referee being used, does it negate that club referee being named as a substitute in the same game?

GFA

Cheque received to pay back our Charity Cup affiliation costs. A nice note from the GFA inside stating its support for our Charity contributions.
Interesting that the GFA appointed a referee we no longer use on our league to a GFA cup game involving one of our clubs.  Should this be raised with the GFA as this has potential to cause us issues? 
Winchcombe and Windyridge have already raised in regards to their use of him.  Action on League Secretary to email the GFA with the Committee concerns. 
Clarification sought from the GFA in regards to time added on for repeat substitutions after a referee recently informed clubs before a game that he would add on 30 seconds for each substitution. Steve Tanner replied with guidance that there is no 30 second rule in place and the fact that repeat substitution is a very quick process he would advise in not adding on time for these. 

Ian Swales raised the following point with the GFA:

Can a player be listed as starting in one fixture and as a substitute within the other? Ultimately, Rollilng between fixtures as there is nothing in our competition rules to cover this. 
GFA confirm at this present time, there is nothing to stop this taking place. 
Rule Offences
See attached.

Smiths have applied to appear in front of the Committee in relation to three separate charges. Date fixed for the 14th October. League Secretary to email Smiths Secretary with this date.
Treasurers Report
Matt raised the issue of the Benevolent Fund. This fund pays out on average £1000 per y ear.

Ian Swales suggested a way to fund this in the future which was accepted by the Committee. 
Referees
Pete Daly confirmed he will stand down as Referees Secretary on October 15th. League Secretary sent emails to all clubs and all current referees to see if there was any interest in taking this role on. An article appeared on the website and in the echo. 

Only one confirmed interested party – Ian Swales.
Ian’s offer to take on this role unanimously accepted by the Committee. Ian will take on this role with immediate effect and will work with Pete with any handover. 

Ian S indicated that due to his new role, he would not be able to continue with the Rule Infringements role as well. League Chairman had already spoken to Tony Holmes who after giving this some thought agreed to take on the Rule Infringements role in conjunction with his League Disciplinary role. 
Email complaint made from Dowty Dynamos regarding their referee in the game v Whaddon. As Whaddon had marked this referee highly, the Committee decided no more action was required. 
Email complain made from Staunton & Corse regarding their referee in the game v Kings. The basis of the complaint were for disciplinary offences which appeared to be true disciplinary offences that the referee could penalise within the laws of the game. Email sent to Staunton & Corse Secretary advising him to contact the GFA if he wanted to take this further. 
Discussion concerning a referee who does not possess his own email address. Committee decided to leave this to the newly appointed referee secretary to deal with. 
Disciplinary
Everything up to date. 

Tony reported that there are differing disciplinary issues with the GFA and WFA. With the GFA a ban from all football means all football. A ban from the WFA from all football, just means playing which is an interesting one. 

Tony also requires match reports from referees from County Cup games involving our League Clubs. Ian Swales to notify referees of this requirement. 
Fixtures
Nothing to add from John, all reported to be going well. 
Results 
Apologies from Ben Hill and nothing reported. 
Registrations  
Phil is on holiday, but has confirmed he will still process registrations for clubs. League Secretary emailed clubs with the information. 
Rules Responsibilities and Secondary Cover
Nick Oram produced a table for all the different roles undertaken by the Committee. It was evident that the League Chairman himself is backup to numerous activities undertaken by the League Officers and this is a situation that should not be in place. 

Therefore decision made to release the table to the Committee and for other Committee members to look to take up some of these roles. This will be on the agenda for the next meeting.
FA Cup Ticket Application Process

Further consideration required for who is eligible and when/where this is to be drawn.
A sub-committee will be formed to look at this process. 
Any Other Business
Action on League Secretary to ask Pete Daly if he still wished to remain on the Management Committee.

Steve Arlin asked for the action required to bid to host Charity Cup Semi-Finals. Action on League Secretary to email all clubs with the process and date to be completed. 

Tony Holmes stated that some clubs are failing to inform the GFA of suspension end dates. They will now be instructed under League rule 5h that this must be completed. 

Ian Swales reported that both Trevor and Lorraine Jones had left FC Lakeside reserves and had asked Ian to pass on their thanks to the League Management Committee for all their help during their time with the League. 

Next Charities Fund Raising Committee Meeting Wednesday 14th October at 7pm. (At Victory Club)

Next Charity and Futures Sub-Committee Meeting 15th October at 7pm. (At Dowty’s)

Next League Management Meeting Wednesday 21st October  2015 at 7pm.
